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FREEDOM ð IN FORGIVENESS 

What do most Americans think about when the month of July comes around? 

Vacation?  Hot Weather? Picnics? Lemonade? Watermelons?  

The number one answer to that question is the 4th of Julyï Independence Day. 

For a lot of people that is synonymous with family get-togethers and a legal 

reason to shoot off fireworks. As expensive as fireworks have become, more 

people are settling for watching a fireworks display either on television or by 

some local organization é or their neighbors (hoping they don't burn the 

neighborhood down and / or keep going after bedtime). 

Why do we shoot off fireworks on the 4th of July?  To celebrate. Celebrate 

what? Freedom from being a part of the British Empire. Freedom as a people 

to determine our own future, good or bad. Under British rule, the American 

colonies were subject to the whims of King George III and the Parliament. 

Colonists were not free to live the way they wanted to and enjoy their lives in 

complete fullness. There was always the fear that some additional burden, tax 

or law would be imposed to make their lives harder and less enjoyable. The 

king was their master. 

As humans, we are born under the rule of a master- Sin. What is sin? Sin is 

doing what we are not supposed to do or not doing what we are supposed to 

do. Commission and Omission.  Sin is the failure to meet our obligations. We 

are to walk down the middle of the path, and we wander off to the left or the 

right. If we fulfill our obligations we feel good, and if we donôt we feel guilty. 

The apostle Paul describes sin as missing the target we are aiming for. The 

Greek ward is hamartia.. In the book of Romans, Paul talks about despairing 

about not being able to live a fully righteous life. He asks who will deliver him 

from this body of death that knows what is right, but continually sins. His   

answer, ñThanks be to God through Jesus Christ our Lord! (Rom. 7:25 ESV).  

Martin Luther had the same problem. No matter how hard he tried, he was 

never happy and struggled with guilt and the judgment of God he felt. Even as 

a monk, his sin was ever in front of him, until he read the book of Romans at 

the University of Wittenberg. The sense of relief from his guilt and terror 

flooded his soul and being. Forgiveness was the key to the freedom to live a 

life of love and joy with man and God. Forgiveness frees us from the shackles 

of guilt and shame that bind us. We need to ask for forgiveness when we are in 

the wrong, but in turn we are to forgive others who have wronged us. The  

freedom we want to experience, we need to bestow upon others.   

May you meditate about this type of freedom as you celebrate the 4th and how 

forgiveness can free you or others to live a life of joy and love. 

 



Womenôs Bible Study meets on the 1st and 3rd Thursdays of each 
month at 7:00pm. You are invited to join us.  We continue to use 
Bad Girls of the Bible and What We Can Learn from Them, by 
Liz Curtis Higgs.  

We read the book and delve into their stories in the Bible to 
learn more about these women.  Some we are familiar with - 
some not so much.  Weôd love for you to join us.  For more 
information, please contact Emily Schaefer.  

Breakfast: Meets on the 3rd Wednesday at 9:00am at Country Caf®, 
2804 S. Seneca. This month  - July 17th. 
 

Afternoon Games: Wednesday,  July 10th & 24th - 1:00-3:00pm 
at the church. Join the fun with various games including Pitch, 
Dominoes, Hand & Foot, Pinochle, Yahtzee, Scrabble or ?  

Seniorsô Activities 

 

A Menôs Bible Study group meets at Bethany on the 3rd Saturday 

of the month at 7:00 a.m. Leaders rotate and choose their own topic. A 

breakfast is usually served. Contact Erich Schieber or Mark Welty for 

more information. This month:  July 20th. 
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                      July                                      August  

      7:  Scott & Sidney Francis     4:   Margaret Baldridge 
    14:  Jay & Brad Fritz                          11:   Jay & Brad Fritz 
    21:  Bart & Sylvia Herheim                          18:   Jack & Doris Cannon 
    28:  Dale & Marilynn Moore    25:   Steve & Vicki Pasewark 
     

              July                                     August  

     7: Elder on duty     4: Elder on duty 
   14: Elder on duty   11: Elder on duty 
   21: Elder on duty   18: Elder on duty 
   28: Elder on duty   25: Elder on duty 
       

Head Usher ï Alan Keimig 

      July                            August 
Bruce Kester     Bill Fromm 
Steve Reiling                Larry Moore 
Tim Schrahl      Roger Obermueller 
Gage Shipman     Erich Schieber  
        

  July                                   August 
    7: Robert Bolin / Dale Kester                4:  Richard Vinroe / Mark Welty 
   14: Richard Vinroe / Mark Welty                  11:  Kevin Chamberlin / Robert Ohmie 
   21: Kevin Chamberlin / Robert Ohmie  18:  Robert Bolin / Dale Kester 
   28: Robert Bolin / Dale Kester `            25:  Richard Vinroe / Mark Welty   

¸ƻǳ ŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ ŬǊǎǘ Ǉƻƛƴǘ ƻŦ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ƎǳŜǎǘǎΗ ²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘƘŜƳ ōȅ ǎƳƛƭƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǎƘŀƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƘŀƴŘΦ LŦ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŬǊǎǘ 
Ǿƛǎƛǘ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΣ ƛƴǾƛǘŜ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƻ ǎǘŀȅ ŦƻǊ ŎƻũŜŜ ŀƴŘ ǎƴŀŎƪǎ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ŀŎǝǾƛǘȅ ŎŜƴǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǿƘŜǊŜ ƛǘ ƛǎ ƭƻŎŀǘŜŘΦ !ƭǎƻ ǎƘƻǿ 
ǘƘŜƳ ǿƘŜǊŜ ƻǳǊ ǊŜǎǘǊƻƻƳǎ ŀƴŘ ŎǊȅ ǊƻƻƳǎ ŀǊŜ ƭƻŎŀǘŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŀƴƪ ǘƘŜƳ ŦƻǊ ƧƻƛƴƛƴƎ ǳǎ ƛƴ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇΦ !ƭŜǊǘ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ 
ǳǎƘŜǊǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ŬǊǎǘ ǝƳŜ ǾƛǎƛǘƻǊǎ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ŀƴȅ ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴǎ ǊŜƎŀǊŘƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŀƴǎǿŜǊŜŘΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴƴƻǘ ōŜ 
ƎǊŜŜǘŜǊ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǘŀƭƪ ǘƻ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ƻǘƘŜǊ ƎǊŜŜǘŜǊǎ ǘƻ ǎǿƛǘŎƘ ƻǊ ǘŀƭƪ ǘƻ 5ƻǊƛǎ ƻǊ WŀŎƪ /ŀƴƴƻƴ 
ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜȅ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ŜƭǎŜΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ǇǊŜŦŜǊ ƴƻǘ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ ƎǊŜŜǘŜǊΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǘŜƭƭ 5ƻǊƛǎ ƻǊ WŀŎƪΦ 

There is a lot of behind the scenes work that is done for our worship services, Bible Studies, Childrenôs 
and Youth Ministries, greeters, ushers, altar guild, music ministry, and so many more ministries that we 
need help with. Most of these do not take much time out of our busy schedules to be part of. Is God call-
ing you to be part of something but you donôt know where to start? Be an usher! Prepare the com-
munion! These are very important jobs that only require a little bit of you. Please contact an elder listed 
in this newsletter to see where YOU can be of service to Godôs kingdom. 

Greeters 

о 

July & August 
                Fill            Cleanup 
July  7  &  August 4        Stacy & Bailee Shipman Arleen Pirkey & Lola Gansbauer 
July 14  & August 11      Marilynn & Mable Moore Dorisann Vinroe    
July 21  & August 18      Anita Albright  Karren Riley     
July 28  & August 25      Linda Puls   Pam Kester    
                 

If you cannot be usher on the 
Sunday/month you have been 
assigned, please talk to Doris 
or Jack Cannon and they will 
contact someone else.  If you 
would prefer not to be an usher, 
please tell Doris or Jack. 

If you would like to be an 
acolyte, let one of the Elders or 
Deacon Mike know. 



SUNDAY MORNING 10:30am 
Adults: 
Dining Room David Funkeôs class is using the study entitled ñA Walk Thru the Life of 
Solomonï Pursuing a Heart of Integrityò. The book has 6 sessions and is published by 
Baker Books. 
Pastorôs Office  Bill Bolin, Sr.ôs class is studying The Gospel of John in the Serendipity 
New Testament. The class answers questions that are included. 
Prayer Center Robert Bolin leads a study entitled ñAltar Egoò. It is a 5-part study with 
DVD that explores, not what other people think you are or what you think you are, but 
what God knows you are. 
Robert Ohmie leads a class that meets in the first room west of the west stairwell in the back hallway. 
They are studying a book entitled ñThe big book of New Testament Questions and Answersò. It contains 816 
pages of questions that students from his New Testament intro classes have asked over the years and his 
answers to those questions.  
Lifetree Group is led by Mark Dehncke.  The group meets in the 3rd classroom. Each week has a new 
topic for discussion. Each session has a DVD that participants watch where people talk about how their lives 
deal with the topic being discussed. The leader will ask questions to guide the discussion.  

Children and Youth: 
BYA meets in their basement room. They are currently using a curriculum entitled ñNo Dealò. This 
study looks at the topics and pressures that teens are dealing with in modern U.S. culture. The class is led by 
Jeanetta Bolin. Contact Jeanetta for more information. 
Children meet with Renee Schott in one of the classrooms in the west hall. Contact Renee for more 
information.   

Call Committee Update: 

No meeting was held in June. At the May meeting, the call list was considered again and a decision was made 
to contact each of the remaining 7 and let them tell us if they are receptive to an interview.  There will then be 
phone interviews for those who are receptive to the interview. Upon completion of this process, the 
congregation will be presented information on the call committeeôs recommendations.  
We need to continue to pray for Godôs guidance as Bethany works through this process.  

Management Team Update: 
The Boiler Replacement Fund is going to be renamed the Boiler Maintenance Fund since only $8,374 has 
been raised so far toward an estimated cost of $125,000. The maintenance contractor says the boiler system 
should be good for several more years of service.  

The Preschool playground tent cover has been damaged a second time so we need to look into a more 
permanent structure. 

The old Bethany Lutheran Church sign is in disrepair and may not be worth the time and effort to repair it. 

Steve Reiling has applied for a grant to buy 2 lawn mowers so the refugee families can keep their yards 
mowed. 

We are seeing more visitors coming to the 11:45am Sunday morning service. 

The Management Team would like to explore other health insurance options or providers to help reduce costs. 

The ECC has now been licensed to care for 66 children. Their current enrollment is at 36 children and they 
are open from 6:30am to 6:00pm. A new part time teacher and cook have been hired to give Dara more time 
for recruiting and administrative duties. 

Our current financial situation is very tight due to higher utility and insurance costs at the start of the year. 
The Concordia Plans monthly payment will be 2 to 3 weeks late this month. 

Pastor Pool requested  Deacon Mike to complete an exception request for 2020 and forward it to him for 
review. This is similar to what Mike did last year and would allow him to continue as Bethanyôs vacancy 
Pastor for another year. 
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9ƭŜǇƘŀƴǘ wƻƻƳΥ м ȅŜŀǊ ŀƴŘ ǿŀƭƪƛƴƎ ǘƻ н мκн 
DƛǊŀũŜ wƻƻƳΥ н мκн-о ȅŜŀǊǎ  
.ŜŀǊ wƻƻƳΥ о-р ȅŜŀǊǎ 
{ǳƳƳŜǊ 5ŀȅŎŀǊŜ ǳǇ ǘƻ рǘƘ ƎǊŀŘŜ ƘǧǇΥκκōŜǘƘŀƴȅŜŎŎΦōŜǘƘŀƴȅƭǳǘƘŜǊŀƴǿƛŎƘƛǘŀΦƻǊƎκ 

р 
 

{ǳŎƘ ŀ Ŧǳƴ ŘŀȅΗΗ .ǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ōƭƻŎƪǎΣ ǎŀƴŘ ŀƴŘ ǊƻŎƪǎΗΗ 

/ƻƴŘŜƴǎŜŘ ǎǇǊŜŀŘ ǎƘŜŜǘ ōȅ ƳƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŬǊǎǘ р ƳƻƴǘƘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ Φ 

Our current financial 
situation is very tight 
due to higher utility and 
insurance costs at the 
start of the year. The 
Concordia Plans 
monthly payment will 
be 2 to 3 weeks late this 
month. 

Here is the comparison 
of budget to actual for 
the first 5 months. If 
there are questions 
about this update, 
contact Roger 
Obermueller or Steve 
Nienke. 

/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘ WŜǎǳǎΦ ²Ƙŀǘ ŀ ōƭŜǎǎƛƴƎΗ 


